	Ref No.: FOI/2526/SG16974

	Date FOI request received: 24th July 2025

	Date FOI response: 30th July 2025

	REQUEST & OUR RESPONSE:   I’m contacting you as part of an independent review into the use of Electronic Document Management Systems (eDMS) across NHS Trusts in England. Specifically, I’m seeking information on how digitised patient records are processed, scanned, and managed within your Trust as I have seen from a previous request that I have need of further clarification on. The questions below focus on scanning operations and any technology or providers involved.

eDMS Implementation and Scanning Practices

1. How is content added to your eDMS? (Please delete as appropriate)


○ Scanned Internally by Trust Staff OUR RESPONSE: Yes, in some areas.

○ Scanned Internally by a Company OUR RESPONSE: No.

○ Scanned Externally by a Company OUR RESPONSE: No.

○ Digital Documents Uploaded by Trust Staff OUR RESPONSE: Yes, in some areas.

○ Digital Documents Fed Through From Other Systems OUR RESPONSE: Yes, in some areas.

2. If records are scanned internally by Trust staff, is this undertaken via a centralised scanning bureau or departmentally?

OUR RESPONSE: Both.

3. If some, or all records are scanned externally, what is the scanning service provider(s) company name(s)? OUR RESPONSE: Not applicable.  
4. What is the scanning service provider's contract expiry date?  OUR RESPONSE: Not applicable.  
5. If some, or all records are scanned via an internal, centralised scanning bureau, please specify the scanning hardware manufacturer and device models that are in use (e.g. “Falcon Scanners by Opex Corporation”).

OUR RESPONSE: Fujitsu Fi-7160, Fujitsu Fi-7030 and Ricoh Fi-8040 by PFU.

6. If some, or all records are scanned internally at a departmental level, please confirm if desktop scanners or Multi-Function Devices (MFDs) are used. (Please delete as appropriate)
○ Desktop Scanner
○ Multi-Function Device (MFD)

OUR RESPONSE: A combination of both.


7. Please specify the scanning hardware manufacturer and device models that are in use at a departmental level
OUR RESPONSE: We are not able to provide a list of all models in use access the Trust as we do not centrally record the information being requested and this would require a manual review of over 100 sites across Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland to determine and this would therefore exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of information Act 2000, currently £450, 
However, in an effort to be helpful, we can advise that the current approved scanning devices for scanning into the Electronic Patient Record are:
Ricoh Desktop Scanner

Lexmark Multi-Function Device 

Fi-8040
 MX522adh
Fi8170
CX860dte
CX510dhe
MX810dfe
X950de 
CX931dts
MX511dhe
CX510de 
CX922de 
CX625adh
CX622ade
CX921de 
However please note other models may be in use across the Trust.




